HATHERSAGE MEMORIALHALL

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 13th July 2015
1. PRESENT
          Jean Hodgkinson, Hilary and Simon Bull,  Brian Wilson, Simon Richardson, Marion Codd,  Zac Nicholson,  Amy Thacker,  Amanda Foster, John Dalton, Elisabeth Madden. 

      2.  APOLOGIES
    Graham Markham, Tim Pritt, Lucy Walker,

3. MINUTES
          The minutes were accepted with the following amendments:

Item 6 – remove 'because they are different'.

A.O.B. - remove 'damaged'.
4. MATTERS ARISING
    Vermin. Following our letter to DDDC, Janice Hacz (Youth worker) arranged for the Pest Control Officer to attend. He has visited 3 times and cleared the Hall of vermin. He reported back to Janice  about the need for a professional clean and she has put in a request for the work to be done. She has also started to clear the room and hopes to meet with reps of the committee to discuss the future running of the Youth Club.
As advised by the pest control officer, it was decided to purchase 2 plug in vermin deterrents, 1 for the Lawrence Room and 1 for the Main Hall. Janice will try to obtain 1 for the Stanage Hall.

Elisabeth Madden (representing the Drop-in Youth Club) thanked the committee for the use of the Hall and reported that 5-20 young people regularly attended the drop-in.
5. RESIGNATION
The Chair having emailed her resignation following the May meeting, confirmed her resignation in writing and left the meeting.  Simon Bull agreed to chair in the absence of both the Chair and Vice-Chair. It was agreed to circulate the letter to all committee members.                           Amanda                                                                                                                                                             

6. TREASURER'S REPORT

            Attached
          
7. BOOKINGS REPORT / T.E.Ns
           Attached.
         8.  HIRERS' CONCERNS
           Toddler Group.  Amy reported that there had been an appalling smell in the Hall and it was explained that since the vermin problem had been dealt with, things have improved.

            Film Club. John Dalton spoke about the possibility of installing surround sound in the Main Hall and of running the cable along the picture rail. It was thought that the system would help the Players as well as other Hall users. Zac and John agreed to ask their committees to pay for the parts which will cost a total of £160 and John agreed to do the work. The project was agreed.                                                            John and Zac                                                                            

           Players. Further damage has been caused to the curtains. Zac will ask if there is any way to strengthen the fitting to reduce future damage and Roger and Angie will organise the new curtains. A stopper is to be fitted to the stage door to slow closure.

                                                                                                                              Zac
        9.   MAINTENANCE/RENEWALS
· It was agreed to fit new stained glass windows at a cost of £390.              Graham
· Lawrence Hall. Ted Schofield will commence work on 27th July. The colours chosen were velum and warm white. Following discussions about the lighting, it was agreed to purchase 16 tubes and 8 starters.                                                            Brian
·  PAT testing will take place on September 3rd.  

· The Gala Committee have agreed to pay for broken glass in one of the paintings.

10. CHANGES TO THE CONSTITUTION
     The constitution will need to be amended to remove the name of Outseats P.C. 

Hathersage P.C. will have 1 representative. The Parish Council is a custodial trustee.
11. CORRESPONDENCE
·  Letter from RAD requesting with information about the Rural Crime Survey.

· Letter from RAD about lobbying for changes to VAT for village halls.
            11.  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
           It was agreed to hold an extra meeting on August 5th in the Memorial Hall to 

discuss the matter of Booking Secretaries.  

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, 7th September 2015

 at 7.30 in the Lawrence Hall.
